DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE PROVOST MARSHAL GENERAL
2800 ARMY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20310-2800

DAPM-MPO 22 September 2016

MEMORANDUM FOR

Headquarters, U.S. Army Materiel Command, AMCOL-CF, 4400 Martin Road,
Redstone Arsenal, AL 35898-5000

Headquarters, U.S. Army Installation Management Command, IMES-P, 2405 Gun Shed
Road Fort Sam Houston, TX 78234-1223

SUBJECT: Expiring State and Territory Extensions for REAL ID Act Compliance

1. BLUF: From 10 October 2016 to 9 January 2017, Army installations may continue to
accept State Driver’s Licenses (SDL) from states and territories whose current
extensions for REAL ID Act compliance expire on 10 October 2016.

2. Twenty-four states and four territories have DHS extensions for complying with the
REAL ID Act (https://www.dhs.gov/current-status-states-territories). These extensions
allow Federal agencies to accept for official purposes, driver's licenses from these non-
compliant states and territories.

3. All twenty-eight extensions will expire on 10 October 2016. However, DHS has
informed DoD it will not request enforcement of REAL ID Act provisions for 90 days
(until January 10, 2017.) Driver's licenses from these states and territories will be
accepted at all federal facilities, to include DoD installations, for identify proofing until
the 90-day grace period expires. This notification delays Army installations’
enforcement date to 10 Jan 2017, for those states and territories currently operating
with DHS approved extensions.

4. Request you forward this information to your respective installations for their
situational awareness and further action as appropriate.

5. My point of contact for this action is Mr. Kevin Palgutt, 703-693-2906,
kevin.j.palgutt.civ@mail.mil or Mr. Steve Nunnally, 703-614-5052,

stephens.w.nunnally.ctr@mail.mil.

eoffrey T. SteWart
COL, MP
Chief, OPMG Operations Division




